WHEATLAND MUSIC ORGANIZATION

VIRTUAL BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

July 14, 2020
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

	__X___ Tom Ball
__X___ Scott Cavner
__X___ Kim Croy

__X___ Greg Hoff

__X___ Carrie Harris

__X___ Marilyn Hummel
__X___ Mary Ane Krum


	__X___ Roger Little

__X___ Jo McLachlan

__X__   Marco Menezes

__X___ Barb Oakley
__X___ Maria Reiser
__X___ Don Short




EMPLOYEES PRESENT:

	__X___Lola Tyler
	____Brooklyn Young
	


The meeting was called to order at  6:35 PM. 
Proposal Marco, second Jo, to approve the Consent Agenda, with the addition of two bills for lawn mowing and Xerox repair, bringing the full total to $7905.44. Motion carried unanimously.
CORRESPONDENCE Susan Grant contacted us regarding a quilt that was made in memory of her husband, Don, a long time supporter and volunteer. Consensus to hang it in the Gladys Wernette Building.
PUBLIC COMMENT

EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS REPORT

1. Lola sent a letter to the neighbors, notifying them of the 2020 changes.

2. To date, there have been 222 T-shirt orders and over 50 requests for bumper stickers, coozies, etc!!!

3. A photo contest is being planned.

4. Lakeview Music in the Park, with Mark Lavengood Band. Mary Ane will attend and give a “Wheatland intro”.

5. Virtual Festival promo: Lola is looking for an independent contractor to fill the social media duties that Liz handled.

6. Get info to Lola for the August newsletter. We’ll promote the virtual fest, focus on what’s happening and behind the scenes information.

7. We received a facilities rental request for July 2021. Proposal Marco, second Don, that we not rent any WMO facilities for an indefinite period of time, at least until the pandemic is resolved. With COVID19 issues, there are too many unknowns in the immediate and long-term future to make any decision. Motion passed unanimously.

8. Liz’s exit interview was conducted. 100% positive comments. She enjoyed her experience at WMO. We already miss her.
OLD BUSINESS

1. Board Governance: Emeritus Plan was presented. It is a work in process. Concerns were expressed re: equity for founding members, those who have served longer than six years, long term volunteers, etc. Proposal Don, second Mary Ane, that we accept the proposal as a committee draft/working document, that will be amended as necessary. Motion carried unanimously. Focus will be on defining “emeritus” – length of time served, value for time served, value of type of work performed, etc. This needs to be developed into a policy document, with more definition and procedures, and then presented to the Board.
2. Board Governance: the first round of prospective Board members was presented. Contacts have been made, and a round of interviews will be scheduled. Don, Chili and Marilyn are up for renewal in 2021. They will need to indicate whether they are running again. Marco, Tom, and Greg are considering “semi-retirement”. Outgoing Board members will mentor the new members. Current By-laws allow 13 members. Marco opposes changing the by-laws to accommodate a larger board. Everyone originally nominated is still on the active recruitment list. They should be encouraged to volunteer or join a committee to become more familiar with how Wheatland operates.
3. Virtual Festival: “Wheatland World Wide – from Remus to Your Backyard”. The Program Committee is moving forward with plans. There will be scheduled performances on Friday, Saturday and Sunday. See the attached projected budget and schedule. Dan Bracken is working on technical support. It won’t be pay-per-view, but may have a “tip jar” or other way to donate or become a sponsor.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Budget Review: Spending Guidelines: we need to continue to be cognizant of spending – be frugal – as we have no significant income until 2021 Festival revenues begin. Memberships, donations, and t-shirt sales are continuing. 2021 membership sales will begin in September 2020. We are looking at other ways of developing revenue streams, such as recurring donations. We have sufficient reserves to last until 2021, but if no festival occurs then, we will need to take a serious look at doing business.
2. Archiving_ monies were requested for camcorder equipment for the historical interviews that the intern is conducting. Long story short, equipment was rented or borrowed to complete the scheduled project. Consensus to defer purchases until next year as a budget adjustment. There were no funds allocated for this in the 2020 budget.

3. Midland Center for the Arts is hosting a concert (July 18) with Josh Davis. General discussion occurred re: having Wheatland promote other venues/organizations programming. There was a consensus that we should support live music during this unusual time. Proposal Tom, second Chili, that we use our social media resources to promote this event. Motion carried unanimously.

ADJOURN: Proposal Tom, second, Maria, to adjourn the meeting at 7:57 PM. Motion carried unanimously
Respectfully Submitted,

Marilyn Hummel

Board Secretary

